

# February Newsletter

## Holy Cross Greek School

#### CALENDAR

Feb 1<sup>st</sup> to March 18<sup>th</sup> Registration for the Examination for the Greek Certificate started

> $\overline{Feb~19}^{th}$ NO SCHOOL President's Day



March 25th Celebration



#### A word from the director... Katerina Papachristou-Chiotis

 $oldsymbol{T}$ ιορτάστηκε και φέτος η ημέρα των Τριών Ιεραρχών από το σχολείο μας. Μαθητές μίλησαν για το έργο, την προσφορά και το βίο των σπουδαίων Πατέρων της εκκλησίας, προστάτες των Γραμμάτων. Εκφράζω τα θερμά μου συγχαρητήρια στους μαθητές: Θ. Σταυροπούλου, Φ. Ηλιόπουλο, Μ. Τζίφα, Μ. Γιαννακάκο, Αλ. Κολοτούρου, Αρ. Σόγγα, Αλ. Σόγγα, Φ. Τσιγκλιέρη, Γ. Λάσκαρη για τις παρουσάσεις τους.

Στην αίθουσα "ΟΑΚS" ακολούθησε η καθιερωμένη κοπή της βασιλόπιτας υπό την ευλογία του Πατέρα Π. Σάλμα. Οι παρευρισκόμενοι απόλαυσαν πλούσιο πρωινό μπουφέ ενώ οι κυρίες Κατερίνα Π. Χιώτη & Ρίκα Τσιτσίνια μίλησαν για τα οφέλη της Διγλωσσίας. Θα ήθελα να ευχαριστήσω όλους όσους βοήθησαν με το γεύμα, δασκάλους, γονείς και κυρίες της Φιλοπτώχου. Ιδιαίτερες ευχαριστήριες στην κ. Αριστέα Τσιφουρντάρη για η δωρεά των νοστιμότατων βασιλοπίτων.

Την **1 Φεβρουαρίου** ξεκίνησε η περίοδος των εγγραφών για τις Εξετάσεις της Ελληνομάθειας. Οι ενδιαφερόμενοι καλούνται να υποβάλλουν τις αιτήσεις τους ηλεκτρονικά μέχρι τις 18 Μαρτίου. Σε περίπτωση δυσκολιών μη διστάσετε να επικοινωνήσετε μαζί μου.

Ο Φεβρουάριος είναι ο μήνας της Αποκριάς και του καρναβαλιού, ΚΑΛΕΣ ΑΠΟΚΡΙΕΣ σε όλους λοιπόν!  ${\mathcal A}$  celebration of the "Three

Hierarchs" took place at the Holy Cross Greek Church. Students presented the life and the boundless work of the Three Hierarchs the mellifluous luminaries of the Letters and Education. I express my congratulations to students: Th. Stavropoulos, Ph.Iliopoulos, M. Tzifas, M. Giannakakos, Al. Kolotouros, Ar. Sogas, Al. Sogas, G. Tsiglieris, G. Laskaris.

In the room OAKS we celebrated the famous tradition of cutting the Vasilopita with the honor of having it cut by Father P. Salma. Everybody enjoyed a selection of sweets and cakes, while Katerina Papachristou Chiotis and Rika Tsitsinia presented a speech on the bilingual benefits. I would like to thank everybody, teachers, parents and ladies of Philoptochos who participated in the food, and the organization of this small gathering.

February 1st marks the beginning of the registration for the Greek Language Certificate Exams. The students who are interested in taking the test are welcome to sign up via web site and send the forms before the 18th of March. If you have any troubles sign up feel free to contact me.

Otherwise, the month of February is known as the month of **APOKRIES!** I hope you all enjoy this lovely month.

### Save the Date!

HCGS
Summer Camp



"To Aerostrato"

June  $18^{th} - 22^{nd}$ 

Join us
for a week
full of fun,
memories
and interactive
games!

www.belmontgreekschool.com

Tel: 650-508-8164

## "Valentines and Love for Learning" by 'Rika Tsitsinia

#### School Administrator and Director of Development

 $oldsymbol{\mathcal{F}}_{ ext{ebruary}}$ , the month of love, is here and stores



everywhere are filled with red hearts and chocolate treats for us to share with those close and dear to our hearts. Here at Greek school we celebrate and promote, every week, another kind of love. The love for learning!

Children naturally love to learn and they have an intrinsic curiosity. Do you remember those endless "why?" or "but why?" when they were little as they seek to learn and understand the world? It is the magic of discovery and learning. They would not stop at anything including putting in their mouths yukie, gross off-the-floor gum.

All of us as parents, grandparents, educators, know we need to keep this love alive and to cultivate it. There are many ways we can achieve that - from asking them what they learned that day in science, art, music, English, or even the playground to immersing them in new experiences. We often encourage learning as we tell them stories, explain how something works, or play a cleverly designed game. Nothing wrong with that but there is also no need to indirectly give them knowledge. In fact, it is important to actively engage them in their learning. We should be asking them directly what they are curious about, what is something they want to experience, and we should model curiosity and learning ourselves.

So, pick a book, learn something new, share the love of learning and have fun!

Happy Valentine's Day!

Συγχαρητήρια - Congratulations!!!

#### ΕΟΡΤΑΣΜΟΣ ΗΜΕΡΑΣ ΤΩΝ ΕΛΛΗΝΙΚΩΝ ΓΡΑΜΜΑΤΩΝ και ΤΩΝ ΤΡΙΩΝ ΙΕΡΑΡΧΩΝ

Στον **7° Διαγωνισμό Γραμμάτων & Τεχνών** της Επιτροπής Παιδείας & Πολιτισμού της Μητρόπολης του Αγίου Φραγκίκσου που έγινε στο San Diego, το σχολείο μας έλαβε το 3ο βραβείο φωτογραφίας. Η τάξη είναι τα ΝΗΠΙΑ, ΚΟΡΑΗΣ με δασκάλα την κ. Κατερίνα Μαντούβαλου.

Μπράβο στα παιδιά και τη δασκάλα τους αλλά και σ' ολους τους μαθητές μας που έλαβαν μέρος στο διαγωνισμό!